CYNGOR CYMUNED PENALUN          

             PENALLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Penally Community Council Meeting 

Wednesday 11 February 2015

Village Hall, Penally

7.15pm
Present: Cllrs S. Paul; Barker; Cavill; V Paul; Roberts; Jenks; Richards and County Councillor Preston

Also Present: Carol Clemson (Clerk); 1 member of public.
Before the meeting began a member of the public present expressed their concerns with regards to vehicles that fail to reduce their speed whilst travelling through the village. And many only slow down by a small amount – not enough to be within the speed limit.  A log has has been made of dates, times, colours of cars etc., but it has not been possible to take a note of number plates due to the vehicles travelling too fast.

Concerns were also raised with regards to the lack of pavements and the narrow roads through the village and that these speeding vehicles also risk the safety of our local residents and pedestrians. 

Following a discussion around the installation of flashing speed signs and/or chicaynes and speedbumps, County Councillor Preston asked if he could have a copy of the log and he would bring this to the attention of the Highways Department and ask that they visit the village and investigate calming measures further.
119/14

Apologies 
Received from Cllr Penn
120/14

Declarations of Interest
Non received.
121/14

Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting (held Wednesday 14 January 2015)

These were signed as a true and accurate record and signed by the Chairperson Councillor Stewart Paul.  Proposed Cllr Cavill. Seconded Cllr. V Paul.  All in Favour

122/14

Matters Arising


MOD Trees Update  

The MOD, who own the land, are in favour of the trees coming down and the local developer will be carrying out this work imminently.  This item will now be removed from the Agenda.

Strawberry Lane
County Councillor Preston informed the meeting that he has sought to try and reach a compromise with PCC regarding the replacement of the street light that has been removed at Strawberry Lane. He has asked the highways department to provide an estimate of the costs involved in replacing the light. He has since been informed that there are not any financial constraints in this instance. The issue is that a pole owned by Western Power which had our street lighting lantern attached to it was deemed dangerous. It had been condemned and was subsequently removed. Under the part-night protocol this installation fell under the category of not complying with local policy and has therefore not been reinstated.  This is outlined in section (c) from the Cabinet report on part-night and the associated policy for the provision of new lighting. Any new streetlight will contribute to the Authority's energy consumption irrespective of who pays for it. Therefore any proposal for the Community Council to contribute to the cost falls outside the scope of the agreed policy and cannot be considered. 

123/14

Planning 
Application for Alcohol License at Chequers Update.   The following observations and concerns were relayed to the Licensing Department of PCC.

1. Public Safety

Within the vicinity of the site, the road is narrow with bends and there is limited parking. Any future increase of traffic could pose problems for customers using the site, residents of the caravan park and the public in general using the road. To add to this there will be delivery vans needing access on a regular basis.  The lighting in that area is restricted and there is no public footpath for those leaving the premises on foot.  As the building is currently empty and in a state of dis-repair, it is assumed that all refurbishment work undertaken will meet the required standards.

2. Crime and Disorder and Public Nuisance
Although no objections are given if the building is ran as a tea room/restaurant, the Community Council would have grave concerns should the applicant change the use back to a nightclub and the alcohol license and opening hours be extended beyond 11.00pm.

Although, within the site, the behaviour of any individuals is governed by the licensee, there must be concerns for what could happen off the premises, especially late at night.

3.   Protection of Children from Harm

Should a play area be granted, again it is assumed that all equipment will meet the required standards.

The next meeting of the Licensing Sub Committee to discuss same will be held  on Thursday 26 February 2015.  Cllrs S Paul and C. Cavill will attend and make the above representations from Penally Community Council. 
124/14

Correspondence Received
As previously circulated

125/14

Accounts & Finance
Requests for Payment – 11 February 2015

£520.00
Smart Gardens, Grass Cutting

£163.20
Clerk, January

£250.00
Village Warden, January

£118.00
SLCC Membership

£128.00
One Voice Wales Membership

£108.00
Crow Newsletter Printing

126/14

County Councillor's Report
Traffic Calming
It is quite clear that traffic calming throughout the village is the challenge we face this year. Due  to the current county council financial restraints the case will have to be made on evidence that there is a real safety issue. We are now receiving reports from concerned residents in the village who are witnessing regular erratic and unsafe driving at speed on the main village road. This is unacceptable and I will be requesting Pembrokeshire  Highways to carry out traffic speed sampling over a period of time to support our case. 
Cllr T Roberts proposed that  speedbumps are the Councils preferred choice of traffic calming within the village.  Seconded Cllr V Paul.   

Alma Garden Flats Waste Bins
I have been in contact with Richard Brown Head of Environmental services at PCC regarding the situation with the wheelie bins at Alma Garden Flats. Despite both original bins being locked and secured, one of the bins has been removed. I have informed Mr Brown that residents have only the one bin to store their rubbish for collection. This is causing an overflow which needs to be addressed as a priority.

 
Drain at the village Green
Due to the problem reported to at January’s community council meeting regarding the water being diverted across the road away from the drain at the village green I have reported the issue to the area maintenance team. Getting maintenance tasks completed in good time is proving a challenge at present; however I will expect the maintenance team to address the problem in a reasonable timescale due to the potential hazard during freezing weather and the water sat on the road becoming sheet ice
127/14

Items of Business Submitted by Members
Cllr Richards requested that a thank you letter be forwarded to the gentleman within the village who kindly maintains and paints the old village pump

Cllr Roberts mentioned how nice it was to see the village football pitch being used on a more regular basis.

Cllr Cavill requested that when the gritter lorries grit the bypass can they please grit through the  village.  Cty Cllr Preston will contact Glenville Codd and request  that this be done.

Cllr V Paul mentioned that the BT works have left all their signs around the village and also left a lot of mud around the old green BT box.  The Clerk will contact Harlequin and request that this be tidied.

Cllr Barker on behalf of Village Hall Committee.  Asked if the community council would please consider making  a donation towards the £586 cost of installing adequate drainage underneath the proposed car parking space. The land is owned by the community council.   Cllr V Paul proposed that we make a 50% donation towards the work.  Seconded Cllr Richards. All in Favour.
Cllr S Paul has liaised with the Village Warden and a schedule highlighting several areas of work to be completed over the next month has been put together. 

128/14

Reports from Councillors
None received.
129/14

Items for Crow News
The article from County Councillor Jon Prestons' report with regards to traffic calming measures will be forwarded to Crow News.
130/14

Date of Next Meeting
Wednesday 11 March 2015.  Apologies received in advance by Cllr T Roberts


